
PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT CONCERNING 

Jeffrey & Susan Brudnick Center for Living  

On August 18, 2020, the Department of Public Health, Division of Health Care Facility 
Licensure and Certification (the Department) received notification of a proposed change in 
ownership for Jewish Rehabilitation Center for the Aged of the North Shore, Inc., d/b/a Jeffrey & 
Susan Brudnick Center for Living, 240 Lynnfield Street, Peabody, MA 01960. Chelsea Jewish 
Lifecare, Inc., with an address of 165 Captains Row, Chelsea, MA 02150, the current sole 
corporate member of the Jewish Rehabilitation Center for the Aged of the North Shore, Inc., if 
deemed suitable by the Department, intends to undergo a change in control through the 
appointment of Legacy Lifecare, Inc. 240 Lynnfield Street, Peabody, MA 01960 as its sole 
corporate member. There will be no changes in the bed capacity or services provided by a Jeffrey 
& Susan Brudnick Center for Living. A public hearing may be requested upon a petition by any 
group of ten adults. Such petition shall include the name, address and signature of each adult and 
designate one member as the representative of the group. Written comments concerning the 
facility's ability to provide quality long-term care services and petitions for a public hearing may 
be addressed to the Department of Public Health, Division of Health Care Facility Licensure and 
Certification, 67 Forest Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 or they may be emailed to 
HFLLicenseAction@MassMail.State.MA.US.  The request for a hearing may be made for a 
period of 14 days following the publication of this notice. 
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